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Thanks! 

 
A special thanks to all of the schools, parents and staff for their patience and consideration for student 
safety over the last few weeks. A big thanks to all of the Bus Drivers in Livingstone Range School Division 
for their great efforts and dedication to ensure the students were safe in getting to and from school.  The 
weather has been challenging over the last week and the efforts and understanding by everyone to 
ensure that decisions are made that ensures students’ safety is greatly appreciated.  
 
 

Highlights 

 
I participated in the following activities since last board meeting: 
 

 Completion of the Annual Education Results Report and Three Year Plan. With input from the 
Board of Trustees, and staff, the AERR and Three year plan were completed. A special thanks to 
Kathy Olmstead and her team for their work on this and to Olwyn Buckland for her efforts in 
ensuring the document came together. 

 
 Board Planning Meeting.  Planned and facilitated the Board Planning Meeting which focused on a 

review of the Boards three year priorities. 
 

 Participated with the Board in the Growing Governance Workshop offered by Terry Gunderson. 
 

 Attended the Alberta School Boards Associations Annual General Meeting. 
 

 Attended a successful Divisional Day.  A big thanks top Darryl Seguin and the planning team for a 
great day.  

 
 Chaired the College of Alberta School Superintendents Zone Six meeting on November 28 and 

29. 
 

 Attended and spoke at the 15th Anniversary Celebration of Career Transitions.  
 

 Participated in a webinar on Negotiations and Collective Bargaining.  
 

 Participated in the Annual Colony Elders Meeting.  A big thanks to Ronalee Orr for her efforts and 
success in planning and implementing a very informative meeting. 

 
 Participated in the Deputy Minister of Education Meeting with Superintendents. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


